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FAMILY TREASURE ON DISPLAY
When you are in the 

gym watching the Coyotes 
play basketball, look 
on the wall and you 
will see a United 
States Flag.

PFC C. I. LaBounty 
fought in Europe in 
World War I in 1917. He 
saw action in the 
trenches in six dif- 
frent countries. He 
told his wife, later, 
that one of the high
lights of being in 
those different places 
was buying a Sunday 
newspaper. He and his 
friends would translate 
and read the news as 
best they could and 
then they would divide 
it and use it for 
insulation when they 
slept on the cold 
ground.
Private LaBounty was 

wounded in the neck by 
shrapnel in the course 
of his duty. But because 
of reasons that were 
never made clear, he 
did not ever receive a 
Purple Heart medal.
His wife began paper

work to send to the 
U .S. Government to 
rectify this mistake 
but died before it 
could be completed. She 
did however, complete 
arrangements for him to 
be buried with full 
military honors when 
the time came in, the 
Fort Sam Houston ceme- 
tary in San Antonio.
Mrs. LaBounty preceded 

her husband in death 
in 1971. He died in 
1974. They are both 
buried in San Antonio, 
and the flag that 
draped his coffin was 
given to his child, 
Betty LaBounty Dennis.

The flag is on perma
nent loan to Borden 
County X.S.D. as a way 
for the Joel Dennis 
family to show support 
for all the U.S. troops 
who have ever fought 
and are fighting now 
for freedom. Jeffery 
Dennis, a fourth grader 
never knew his grand
father, but he can be 
very proud of him and 
the way he served his

BUCKLE UP FOR LOVE
SPONSORED BY EMS'

Child Passenger 
Safety Awareness Week, 
sponsored by Texas 
Department of Health 
and Borden County EMS, 
will be observed Feb. 
10-16, 1991 with the 
theme "Buckle Up for 
Love."

Gene Weatherall, 
chief of the health 
department's Bureau of 
Emergency Management, 
said that in 1989 more 
than 700 Texas children 
died of injuries that 
could have been prevent
ed. "The good news," 
Weatherwall said, "is 
that child safety seats 
prevented 28,000 injur
ies and about 200 
deaths in children four 
and younger in this 
country last year."

"Trauma is still the 
number one killer of 
children," said Frances 
Burkett, R.N. EMT,P, 
"and children are most 
vulnerable to trauma 
when they ride in motor 
vechiles." According to 
the National Highway 
Traffic Safety Admini
stration, child safety 
seats are 71 percent 
effective in preventing 
fatalities.
Texas law requires 

children under age 2 
to ride in a safety 
seat; from age 2 to 4,

country.
"Now you know the 

rest of the story.":
P.S. The flag has 

also been loaned on one 
other occasion to the 
school to use in a 
patrotic music program.

Those cartoons sure seem to be funny. At 
least they take your mind off the needles.

children may ride in a 
safety seat or buckled 
by a safety belt. 
Everyone in the front 
seat, no matter their 
age, must ride buckled 
up. Parents who want to 
borrow a child safety 
seat can contact the 
health department's
SafeRiders Program at

1-800-252-8255.
"We hope the Buckle 

Up for Love program 
will make the residents 
of Borden County more 
aware of the positive 
aspects of buckling 
their safety belts," 
said Mrs. Burkett, EMS 
spokesperson.

•me tMT "Blood Donation For U.S. Troops" 
Project was successful. A goal of 35 
pints was exceeded by 4. (Staff Photo)
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LADY COYOTES SPLIT A PAIR
The old saying "if 

it weren't for bad
luck we would have no 
luck at all" held true 
for another game
Tuesday night as the 
Lady Coyotes hosted 
the Sands Lady Mustangs. 
The Lady Coyotes held
a 13-12 lead after one 
quarter, 28-27 at
half, and 40-37 after 
3 quarters. It appeared 
that lead would stand, 
but suddenly foul
trouble reached out
and grabbed Melody 
Harrison and Amanda 
Anderson. A four-point 
lead shrank to a

The Borden Star 
Publication No. 895520 
(USPS 895-5200)
CO-EDITORS:
Verna Adcock 
Clarajane P. Dyess
Published weekly, 
except for Christmas 
and New Years, on 
Wednesday at Gail, 
Borden County,
Texas 79738, Box 137 
Kincaid St. Second 
Class postage paid 
at Gail, Texas.

Any errors that 
we make reflecting 
on the reputation 
of standing of any 
Firm, Corporation 
or individual that 
appear in the 
columns of the 
Borden Star will 
be gladly corrected 
when called to the 
attention of the 
staff.
Subscription Rates: 
$8.00 per year
BORDEN STAR OWNERS:
Mr. R.D. Lewis,
Mrs. Rich Anderson, 
Mrs. Pat Porter,
Mrs. Bob Dyess,
Mrs. Clarence Porter, 
Mr. Nathan Zant,
Mrs. Joe Gilmore,
Mrs. Sonny Tucker,
Mrs.Doris Rudd,
Mr.s Glen Toombs,
Mr. T.L. Griffin,
Mr. Eddie Simer,
Mrs, Lorene Jones,
Mr. Martin Parks,
Mrs. Edna Miller,
Mr. Dan K. Turner, 
and The Borden 
County I .S .D .

single point after a 
Sands 3-pointer. A 
Kristin Monger free 
shot moved the lead 
back to two, but Sands 
answered with a pair 
of free shots of their 
own to tie the game. 
With only a few seconds 
left, we were guilty 
of fouling Robin 
Wootan, who sank both 
free throws. The Lady 
Coyotes were unable to 
convert a late attempt, 
and the Lady Mustangs 
held on for a 47-45 
win. The result left 
both teams with a 3-3 
record, tied with 
Grady for the second 
playoff spot.

Shayne Hess led the 
Borden attack with 18 
and Melody Harrison 
tallied 11. Jeana 
Jones scored 7, Kristin 
Monger 5, Kelly Jo 
Ogden 3, and Amanda 
Anderson 1. Wootan 
scored 12 for Sands 
and Brown added 10.

Having to win on the 
road is tough when the

SANDS 70

The undefeated Sands 
Mustangs defeated the 
Borden County Coyotes 
Tuesday night. The 
Coyote's play could be 
described as flat. The 
Coyotes did not hit 
from the floor like 
they have in the past. 
As a team we hit 35% 
from the floor. The 
Coyotes were also 11 
of 21 shots from the 
free throw line.
Leading the Coyotes 

was senior guard Jimmy 
Rios with 14 points. 
He was 5 of 10 from 
the floor including 
one 3 pointer. He was 
also 3 of 4 from the 
free throw line.
Senior guard Shane 

Kemper hit 3 for 9 
shots from the floor 
which included 2-three 
pointers. Shane was 2 
for 6 from the foul

competition is as 
close as we have in 
this district race, 
but that was the 
scenario Friday night 
at O'Donnell. It was a 
must game for Borden. 
The Lady Coyotes 
forged ahead 8-3 after 
one quarter, and moved 
the lead to 17-12 at 
half.

Amanda Anderson 
suffered an sprain 
ackle midway through 
the second quarter and 
was forced to sit the 
remainder of the game 
on the bench. To their 
credit, the Lady 
Coyotes pulled together 
and increased their 
lead to 30-18 after 3 
quarters. Their 11 
point lead seemed to 
be secure, but the 
Lady Eagles had other 
ideas. Thanks to good 
free-throw shooting, 
they closed the gap to 
5 points with a minute 
to go. Things got 
really scary when 
Bessire hit a lon*~

BORDEN 55
line which adds to 10 
points for the night.

Sophomore forward
John Paul Harris also 
scored 10 points. John 
Paul made 4 basekts in
6 attempts, and he was 
2 for 4 from the 
charity line.

Senior Post Cole 
Vestal, and Jimmy Rios 
led the Coyotes in 
rebounding with 9 
each. Cole also scored
7 points.
The Coyotes found 

themselves down by 7 
points at the end of 
the first quarter. 
They were down 13 
points at half time 22 
to 35.

The Coyotes never 
gained points and 
Sands sustained a 15 
point lead and won the 
game 5 5 to 7 0

COYOTE BASKETBALL

3-pointer to cut the 
lead to 2. The Lady 
Coyotes turned the 
ball over with 20 
seconds to go, but 
O'Donnell missed a 
jumper and Borden 
County rebounded the 
ball, only to have the 
Eagles quickly foul 
Melody Harrison. 
Melody made 2 free 
throws with only 1 
second left to ice a 
38-34 win for the Lady 
Coyotes.
Jeana Jones led the 

Borden scoring with 
12, followed by Shayne 
Hess with 8 and Kristin 
Monger; who filled in 
well at the post 
position, with 8. 
Amanda Anderson scored 
4 in her brief ap- 
pearance, as did Kelly 
Jo Ogden. Melody 
Harrison completed the 
scoring with 2. Mendy 
Hensley and Heather 
Armstrong also saw 
playing time but 
failed to score.
Bessire led O'Donnell

with 13. With the win, 
Borden raised its 
district record to 
4-3, and remained in a 
virtual tie with Grady 
for second in the 
district race. Klondike 
defeated Sands by 1 
point to move to 6-0 
and claim the district 
title.

The race for the 
runner-up spot probably 
will not be decided 
until next Friday 
night. Borden County 
will host Klondike.

The race for second
could end with Borden,
Grady, or Sands claim-
ing the playof f spot,
depending on the
outcome of the■ final
week's games.

STANDINGS AFTER FRIDAY:
won lost

Klondike 6 0
Borden Co 4 3
Grady 3 3
Sands 3 4
O 'Donnell 0 6

POOR SHOOTING PERCENTAGE 
RESULTS IN LOSS 
TO O'DONNELL
The Borden Coyotes 

traveled to 0'Donnell 
to avenge a previous 
district loss to
O'Donnell. The Coyotes 
were ready to claim a 
2nd place slot in 
district play with a 
victory over O'Donnell. 
But bad shooting from 
the floor kept the 
Coyotes from claiming 
that honor.
"It was just one of 

those nights. The ball 
just wouldn't fall. We 
took good shots. We 
had alot of rebounds 
and second shots, but 
the ball just didn't 
go through the hoop. 
O'Donnell burned the 
net off the rim on 
their end of the 
floor." stated Coach 
Avery.

The loss leaves the 
Coyotes 4-3 in district

play leaving only 
Klondike to play. If 
the Coyotes are still 
entertaining thought 
of making the playoffs; 
they have to beat 
Klondike.

Jimmy Rios had a 
good night scoring 
with 28 points. Jimmy 
made 12 of 23 baskets 
from the floor and was 
4 of 6 from the free 
throw line. He led the 
rebounding with 12. 
Jimmy fouled out, late 
in the game.
Cole Vestal scored 

10 points. Cole receiv
ed 3 fouls. early in 
the game and did not 
play in the 2nd quarter 
He was still able to 
pull down 9 rebounds.

Shane Kemper and 
John Paul Harris had ’6 
points each. Shane had 
6 rebounds and John 
Paul had 7.
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COYOTE JV 46
SANDS JV 31

Coyotes were Justin 
Jenkins with 11 points 
including 4 two point 
baskets and he shot 3 
of 5 from the foul 
line.
Joe Acosta scored 10 

points for the Coyotes 
including 4 field 
goals and 2 out of 3 
from the charity line.

J.J. ' Kincheloe 
scored 7 points includ
ing 1 three-pointer.

Brandon Adcock had 5 
points. Richard Buch
anan, Clint Anderson, 
and Kirk Jones each 
had 4.

Seth Vestal put in a 
free throw.
Also playing for the 

Coyotes were Shawn 
Lewis, Cody Cox, 
Jeremy Mize and Guy 
Will Zant.

BORDEN JV 39 
O ’DONNELL JV 

49
The Coyote JV team 

was defeated by the 
Eagles Friday evening 
after leading the game 
through the first 
half. The Coyotes 
outscored the Eagles 8 
to 5 in the first 
quarter and the Eagles 
outscored the Coyotes 
16 to 14 in the second 
quarter. The score at 
the half was 23 to 21 
with the Coyotes in 
the lead.
The Eagles dropped 

back into a 2-3 zone 
in the second half and 
the Coyote's shooting

Meet Your Future
With A Straight Face

Buckle Up

HIGH GIRLS 
TOP KLONDIKE
The Borden Junior 

High girls closed out

BOYS END 
SEASON

The Borden County 
JV team defeated the 
Sands Mustangs JV team 
last Tuesday.

"The Coyotes are 
playing well. They are 
scoring more points 
each week. This team 
is going to develop 
into a good Varsity 
team." said Coach 
Avery.
The Coyotes outscored 

the Mustangs 9 to 4 in 
the first quarter, 9 
to 8 in the second 
quarter. The score at 
half was 18 to 12. In 
the third quarter the 
Coyotes scored 15 
points to Sands 10 
points. The Coyotes 
again outscored the 
Mustangs 13-9 in the 
4th quarter.

Scoring for the
lave a winning seasonJR.HIGH BASKETBALL an the charts, their
hard work will pay off 
for them in high school.
The Coyotes began the 

game with Klondike with 
a slow start. Neither 
team scored for the 
first 2 or 3 minutes of 
the game. The Coyotes 
did manage 6 points
in the first quarter to 
Klondike1s 10. The
score at half was 11 to
24. The Coyotes picked 
up 8 points in the 3rd 
quarter, while Klondike 
scored! 14 points. The 
Coyotes scored 10 
points in the 4th

while the 
were held

scoreless.
Eighth grader Kurt 

Hess, was high point 
man with 13 points. 
Kurt made 6 of 19 
baskets from the floor 
and he made 1 of 7

good night with 12 
points. Keith made 5 of

Coach Avery said, the

went cold. The Coyotes 
only scored 6 points 
in the 3rd quarter to 
O'Donnells 16 points. 
The Coyotes managed 10 
points in the 4th 
quarter but the Eagles 
put in 12 points of 
their own.

The Coyotes only 
scored 6 points in the 
3rd quarter to O'Don
nell's 16 points. The 
Coyotes managed 10 
points in the 4th 
quarter but the Eagles 
put in 12 points of 
their own.
Brandon Adcock had a 

big night with 13 
points. With 6 of 11

from the floor aad one 
for two at the free 
throw line.
Joe Acosta had 9

points. Joe hit 3 of 7 
field goals and was 3 
of 5 from the free 
throw line.
Shawn Lewis and J.J. 

Kincheloe made 4 
points each.

Kirk Jones had 3
points, and Cody Cox, 
Seth Vestal and Clint 
Anderson had 2 points 
each.

The Coyote JV will 
finish their season 
Friday night at 5:00 
p.m. against Klondike 
in the Coyote Gymnasium.

by Chuch Jones 
A victory Friday 

night over Klondike
would guarantee Borden 
of at least a tie for 
second.
Grady and Sands must

play each other.
Should Sands win that 
game, Borden could
claim 2nd place out

right with a win. 
Should Sands defeat 
Grady and Borden lose 
to Klondike, a 3-way 
tie could result, 
provided that Grady 
defeats O'Donnell.

It is fortunate the 
Lady Coyotes control 
their own destiny up 
to a point.

STUDENT LUNCHES & BREAKFAST 
February 11-15, 1991

their 1990-91 basketball Junior High Basketball
season on a positive 
note Monday night by 
defeating Klondike
40-26 in the 
Gym.

Borden jumped out to 
an 11-4 first quarter 
lead and never trailed, 
although Klondike did 
manage to tie the score 
at 15-15 early in the 
second quarter. The 
Borden five then gained 
momentum and rallied to 
a 27-19 third quarter 
lead. The Misses conti
nued to play well and 
cruised to their 6th 
win of the season 
against 4 loses. Their 
district mark is 5-3. 
Good full-court defense 
was a key to victory 
for Borden County.

Leading scorer for 
Borden was Maya Sheen 
with 11 points. She was 
followed closely by 
Bobbie Armstrong and 
Jana Kincheloe with B 
each. Leticia Rios

Team finished its last 
game of the season on 
Monday, February 4th.

Coyote Winning is not always 
measured by the win - 
loss columns and the 
Borden County Junior 
High Boys Team is proof quarter 
of this fact. The team Cougars 
never gave up, they 
hustled through each 
game that was played.
Although they did not

added 5, and 
Hensley and 
Smithie had 4 
Also playing 
Nadia Baexa,
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LAMESA COMMUNITY 
PLAYERS

The Latnesa Community 
Players has announced 
their performances for 
the 1991 season.

March - "Nunsence" 
by Larry Shue 

This Fall - "Driving 
Miss Daisy" 

by Alfred Uhry

Season ticket sales 
purchase may be made by 
mail by writing LCP, 
P.0. Box 1377, Lamesa

Texas 79331.
Season ticket holders 

will have advance 
notice for reservations 
before tickets go on 
sale to the public. 
No one but you can make 
reservations during
this time. There is a 
membership to suit 
everyone. Your new 
season ticket will have 
5 admissions to be used 
anytime in 1991. Regular 
membership is $20.00.

THANKS
* FOR ANOTHER
vJJo u t s t a n d i n g g o a t
YYV SHOW

The fifth annual Little International 
Goat Show was a lot of fun due to the 
efforts of a great many people. We would 
like to express our thanks and apprecia
tion to the following:
The Borden Co. Livestock
Spencer Tanksley, Judge
John Ragan
Jack McPhaul
Verna Adcock
Cookie Dyess
Doug & Debbie Isaacs
Monte & Deidre Smith
Seth Vestal
Kurt Hess
Corey Cox

Assoc.
Reagan Smith 
Lindsey Smith 
Shaina Isaacs 
Sara Lusk 
Shelby Isaacs 
Tammy Cooley 
Hailey Acock 
Kaci Poole 
Terri Robinson

The Children who make the whole thing 
worthwhile :
Caden Nowlain 
Symeron Rinehart 
Josh Ramariz 
LaShae Johnson 
Carter Wilson 
Dannelle Copeland 
Cheyenne White 
Sterling Miller 
Shaleena Laverty 
Jamie Herring 
Tyler Wallace 
Emily Mayes

Brionne Jackson 
Trey Laverty 
Micah Hensley 
T.J. Sharp 
Cristy LaRue 
Kyla Culp 
Rika Copeland 
Jade Harris 
Mikanna Herring 
Jenifer LaRue 
Cody Nowlain

to the parents, grand- 
and neighbors whose 
cooperation are neces- 

this goat show

Our thanks also 
parents, friends 
time, support and 
sary for the success of 
and those in years past.
Finally, our appreciation to Joe Fagean 

of Feagean Energy, Midland, Texas, for 
donating the trophies, ribbons, and 
banners. Sincerely,

Rube & Sue Smith
••■•••••••••••••I

EMS NEWS
YOUTH
ATTEND

CONFERENCE
IN  M E M O R Y  OF:

J.H. AARON, II:
Don & Nelva Jones 
Mr. & Mrs. Rex Pylant 
Mr. & Mrs. Burl Belew 
Saluda Arnett

ALF BEAVER:
Mr. & Mrs. Hurston 
Lemons, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Rex Pylant 
Sam & Eleanor Hunnicutt 
Mr. & Mrs. Ray Herring 
Mr. & Mrs. Don Jones 
Marge, Mike & Patrick 
Toombs
Mr. & Mrs. Burl Belew 
Don, Jacqueline, Ty & 
Kim Wills
Mr. & Mrs. Ralph Price 
Mr. & Mrs. Doug Flynn 
Mr. & Mrs. Joel Dennis 
Bert & Dorothy Dennis 
Virge Wills
QUINN BOARDMAN:
Mr. & Mrs. Jack McPhaul

M .H . BOATLER:
Mr. & Mrs. Bill Wilson 
Dennis, Sheri, Kaci, 
Tanner & Kalli Poole

WAYNE CARROLL:
Mr. & Mrs. Weldon Cooley

VIVIAN CLARK:
Mr. & Mrs. John Dennis 
Marge, Mike & Patrick 
Toombs
Bert & Dorothy Dennis 

CLYDE COX:
Mr. & Mrs. Rex Cox 

MYRLE COX:
Mrs. & Mrs. Rex Cox

BLANCHE DULIN:
Mr. & Mrs. Frank Currey

PETE HEGI:
Mr. & Mrs. Jack McPhaul

CLEO PEARCE:
Mr. & Mrs. Weldon Cooley

K.T, REDDELL:
Mr. & Mrs. Jack McPHaul 
Marge, Mike & Patrick 
Toombs

PEARL WARREN:
Mr. & Mrs. Ralph Price 

LEONARD (BILL) RAMSEY: 
Buddy & Margaret Sharp

OSCAR TELCHIK:
Larry & Wanda smith 
Gae & Lisa Ludecke

CHARLIE HUNNICUTT: 
Mr. & Mrs. Rex Pylant

GAZZIE NUNNALLY:
Mr. & Mrs. Jack McPHaul

Donations and Me
morials may be mailed 
to:
BORDEN CO. EMS 
BOX 153
GAil, Texas. 79738

The Gail Baptist 
Church and the Vincent 
Baptist Church traveled 
to the Lubbock Conven
tion Center this past 
weekend, to attend the 
Dawson McAllister Youth 
Conference.

There were 36 from 
this area with 22 of 
these being Borden 
County students attend
ing.
There were around 

3,860 attending this 
conference from all 
over West Texas, and 
parts of New Mexico, 
and Colorado.
Dawson's teaching was 

on "Self-esteem", being 
able to feel good 
about ourselves without 
worring what others may 
think, and how Christ 
can help us to accom
plish this goal.
The music was great 

and the kids really 
enjoyed A1 Denson as he 
played and sang songs. 
Everyone could really 
get into the rhythm and 
sing right along with 
him.

Everyone seemed to 
have a good time and 
are making- plans to 
attend the conference 
next year. It will be 
held in Amarillo, March 
1992.
Those of you who did 

not attend this, make 
plans to go along next 
year, and expect a good 
time and some real 
special moments.

COUNTRY BOXCAR

CLEARANCE SALE
JANUARY - FEBRUARY - MARCH Cotton Backing Regal Bath R

Breadspreads Carpet and vinylelWeddings Mini Blinds
Owner: Debra Lancaster 

10-12 & 5-1 Mon. thru Fri.
P.O. Box 38 Knott, Texas 915-353-4-? 51̂

'JBIWFFILIATED 
FOODS INC.MJMil* SI0»(

STORE HOURSi 7 a.n.-9 p-ta.
Monday-Saturday 

8¡00 a.m.-fcOO p.m. Sunday

WE RESERVE THE RIGHT TO LIMIT QUANTITIES 
WE ACCEPT FOOD STAMPS.



REV. BILL RAMSEY 
1911-1991

Services for Rev. 
Bill Ramsey, 80 of 
Lubbock were held on 
Thursday, Jan. 24, 
1991 in the Elgin 
Avenue Baptist Church 
with the Rev. Steve 
Buckland, pastor 
officiating.

Burial was in Rest- 
heaven Memorial Park 
directed by Franklin- 
Bartley Funeral Home.

Mr. Ramsey died at 
11:01 a.m. Tuesday in 
St. Mary of the Plains 
Hospital after a 
lengthy illness.
He was born in 

Durwood, Okla, and 
moved from Newsome to 
Lubbock 1977. He 
married Virdie Murphray 
Sept. 10, 1937, in 
Rockwall. He was 
ordained as a Baptist 
minister in 1949. He 
was a farmer in the 
Plains Community in 
Borden County. He had 
served churches in 
East Texas, West Texas 
and California. He 
most recently was 
senior minister to the 
elderly and ill at 
Elgin Avenue Baptist 
Church.

Survivors include 
his wife; three sons.

E D D IE  N EL L  SCHOLK  
J E N K IN S  
1901-1991

Eddie Nell Scholk 
Jenkins, died January 
7, 1991 in a Texas City 
Nursing home after a 
lengthy illness. She 
was 89.

Services were held in 
the Eustace Church of 
Christ in Eustace, 
Texas and burial was in 
Payne Cemetery.

The former Eddie 
Smith was b o m  March 
25, 1901 to Tom and 
Ruth Smith of Borden 
County.

She is survived by 
five sons, Olin A. 
Scholk of Alexander 
City, Ala., Robert J. 
Scholk of LaMargue, 
Texas; Sidney R. Scholk 
of Texas City, Texas; 
Royce E. Scholk of 
Kerens, Texas and Frank 
D. Scholk of Morgan 
Hills, Calif.; nine 
grandchildren and ten 
great-grandchildren.

LAC0PA AWARD WINNERS -- Winning Lacopa awards at the Lamesa 
Community Players' annual recognition program last weekend were 
(from Left): Bill Merrill, best supporting actor; Jimmie Pace, 
director of the best show; Brenda Smith, female rookie of the 
year; Ann Adcock, assistant director and musical director of the 
best show; Ron Rives, best actor; Marilyn McPhaul, best acress; 
Kendall Amos, male rookie of the year; and Ellie Wilson, best supporting actress.

Marilyn McPhaul 
named the Lamesa 
munity Players1 
Actress" for 1990

was
Corn-
Best
and

PUBLIC NOTICE

This notice is to advise of an increase in Texas intrastate Direc
tory Assistance rates by AT&T Communications of the South
west, Inc. Effective March 2, 1991, AT&T will increase its Direc
tory Assistance rates from $0.40 to $0.50 per call. In addition, 
AT&T will no longer provide free Directory Assistance calls. 
Currently AT&T provides two free Directory Assistance calls if 
the customer places at least two AT&T intrastate long distance 
calls during the same billing period.

Handicapped customers who qualify for exemption from local 
Directory Assistance charges under Local Exchange Company 
Tariff(s), or in the absence of a local Directory Assistance charge 
plan, receive special rates on other Local Exchange Company 
Services, are exempted and will continue to be exempted from 
AT&T's intrastate Directory Assistance charge. This exemption 
applies only to calls to Directory Assistance which are billed to 
the handicapped customer's residence telephone number.

AT&T

Ron Rives "Best Actor" 
during the local theatre 
organization's annual 
LACOPA Awards Show last 
Saturday night at the 
Lamesa Community Theater.
McPhaul was cited for 

her role as Clairee in 
"Steel Magnolias" and 
Rives for his portrayal 
of Daddy Warbucks in 
"Annie", which was 
named the "Best Show" 
produced by the Lamesa 
Community Players last 
year."

Best supporting
acress and actor honors 
went to Ellie Wilson 
and Bill Merrill, who 
played Mrs. Baker and 
Mr. Baker in "Come Blow

Your Horn."
Seventy-five people 

attended the show 
emceed by Jim Pogue of 
Midland, a former LCP 
member.

Ira White, 
director at 
Middle School, 
the hour and 
event by 
"Another

choir 
Lamesa 
closed 

a half 
singing 

Opening,
Another Show" with cast 
members from each of 
the LCP's three 1990 
productions.

Nation's Leading Car Care 
Product Co. is now select
ing dealers - Partners for A 
Local Route. Accounts/ 
Territory Protected. Mini
mum 10K Investment. 
Nets UP To 60K+ Per 
Year. 100% Secured.

Call Mr. Coy

NOW!
1400-771-7722

S -• ‘ 1 • <
m m

o o o o o O O O Ö O O O O O O O O O O O O

CPR CLASSES

NOW IN G AIL

K IT E  ELECTRIC
Residential & Com-mereiai. 22 Yearsexperience. Call :856-4411.

Thursday, February 7, 1991 
6:00 p.m. to 10:00 p.m. 
IN SCHOOL CONFERENCE ROOM 

OPEN TO THE PUBLIC 
* FREE OF CHARGE *

o o o o o o o o o o o o o o o o o o o o o o o o o o o

We're proud to be a part of the area since 1905.

Snyder National Bank
We take Snyder to Heart!

Member FDIC
1715 25th 
573-2681
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SPECIAL SCHOOL BOARD MEETING 
FEBRUARY 4, 1991

The Board oFTrustees of the Borden County Independent School District met in 
special session on Monday, February 4, 1991 at 5:00 P.M. in the Board Room of 
the Borden County School.
Board members present were Jack McPhaul, Joel Dennis, Kenny Hensley, Randy 
Adcock, Scott Clayton, and Tom Ed Vestal.
Superintendent, Jimmy Thomas was also present.
1. Call To Order:

The meeting was called to order by Board President, Jack McPhaul.
2. Community Input:

There were no visitors present.
3. Food Service Bids:

Food Service Bids submitted by Ben E. Keith and White Swan were 
reviewed. A motion was made by Joel Dennis and seconded by Scott 
Clayton to approve the bids on a "per item" basis. The motion 
carried unanimously.

4. Superintendent's Report:
a. Student Discipline Report- Superintendent, Jimmy Thomas gave a 

report on the Borden County Discipline Management Plan and the 
District's In-School Suspension Program.

b. Legislative Report- SUPERINTENDENT, JIMMY THOMAS GAVE A REPORT 
ON LEGISLATION PRESENTLY BEING CONSIDERED. IT WAS DISCUSSED 
THAT LEGISLATION PRESENTLY BEING CONSIDERED WILL MOST LIKELY CAUSE 
THE BORDEN COUNTY I.S.D. TO HAVE TO CLOSE ITS DOORS, THAT TAXES 
WOULD BE INCREASED DRASTICALLY, AND THAT THE OVERWHELMING MAJORITY 
OF THE BORDEN COUNTY INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT'S LOCAL CONTROL 
WOULD BE LOST. THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES WAS ALSO INFORMED THAT AN 
EMERGENCY COMMUNITY MEETING WILL BE CONDUCTED IN THE IMMEDIATE 
FUTURE TO INFORM THE PUBLIC OF THE SERIOUSNESS OF THIS SITUATION.

5. Adjournment:
A motion was made by Randy Adcock and seconded by Joel Dennis to 
adjourn the meeting. The motion carried unanimously.

Going to great lengths to test the quality and safety of its motor homes, 
one company is even trying to destroy them! Here, in a recent drop test, 
is a new vehicle from the Winnebago Chieftain/Itasca Sunflyer motor 
home series. In the drop test, vehicles are turned upside down and drop
ped from a crane onto solid concrete to test the structural strength of 
Winnebago Industries’ new designs.

0 AAA

THE COTTAGE
FINAL REDUCTION 

ON
FALL MERCHANDISE 

UP TO 70% OFF 
LAY-AWAYS AVAILABLE

HIGHLAND MALL BIG SPRING
Visa Mastercard American Express

HOGG FLYING

$ 9 ‘
-ad &  SERVICE ■%,

-ODefoliation 
Dry or Wet ^

Fertilizer Application 
OwnerGLENN W. HOGG

Phone: Business 806/872-9696
872-7617 

Residence 872-8274FASTPROFESSIONAL SERVICE
P.O. Box 281 Lamesa Airport Lamesa> Texas
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BASE FERTILIZER DECISIONS COUNTY 

ON A SOIL TEST SPELLING BEE

GOOD HAY
IMPORTANT

1

Qua1ity roughage
serves as the foundation 
for a safe and effective 
horse feeding program. 
Roughage helps to 
maintain the integrity 
of the digestive tract 
and serves to help 
minimize certain vices 
such as wood chewing 
or cribbing. Good 
quality hay can also 
meet a majority of the 
nutrients required for 
mature, idle horses and 
dry pregnant mares 
in the early stages of 
pregnancy.

Hay selection is 
critical to insure 
maximum nutrients
supply per dollar 
spent. Careful selection 
will allow the horse- 
owner to avoid purchas
ing inferior quality 
hay that could poten
tially contribute to 
digestive disorders
such as colic. Horse- 
owners who intend to 
purchase large amounts 
of hay at a time will 
benefit from retrieving 
a core sample of hay 
that can be analyzed 
for nutrient content.

Hay should always be 
selected on important 
visual criteria. Char
acteristics of good 
quality hay include 1) 
a high leaf to stem 
ratio, 20 a fresh smell 
and appearance, 3)
cleanliness (free of 
weeds, trash, dirt) and 
4) to some extent the 
color of the hay. Hay 
that is stemmy has been 
cut at a more mature 
stage of growth and 
will be significantly 
lower in nutrient 
supply and digestibility. 
The presence of weeds 
in the hay affects 
total quality and some 
weeds may be highly 
toxic to horses.

Hay that smells the 
least bit musty or 
moldy should be avoided. 
In some hays, a white, 
floury, powder-like
appearance and dust are 
also indicators of 
mold. Horses that are

not overly hungry will 
often refuse to eat 
moldy hay if given a 
choice. However, hungry 
individuals will readily 
consume moldy hay when 
no other alternattive 
is available. Round 
bales are sometimes 
used in horse feeding 
programs and can be 
very effective in 
providing a source of 
nutrients for horses. 
Even with round bales, 
emphasis should be 
placed on quality. The 
outer layer of weathered 
and/or spoiled hay may 
need to be removed to 
let horses access the 
high quality roughage 
in the bale. Horse- 
owners are wise to 
consider the economics, 
while keeping in mind 
that some hay wastage 
is essentially inevit
able when round bales 
are used.
Unfortunately, many 

of the decisions that 
horse owners make in 
choosing a particular 
type of hay are based 
on tradition. In reality, 
horsemen can have an 
equally effective
feeding and conditioning 
program with either 
legume or grass hay 
serving as the roughage 
source. The type of hay 
dictates the concentra
tion of nutrients that 
will be needed in the 
grain mix or concentrate 
for a particular class 
of horse. Research 
conducted has shown 
that top quality legume 
hay is more digestible 
than average quality 
legume hay. But average 
quality legume hay can 
be lower in digesti
bility than good quality 
grass hay. Consequently, 
hay should be selected 
on quality and avail
ability. Once this is 
done, the concentrate 
feed can be selected 
that will best meet the 
remainder of nutrients 
not provided by the 
roughage.

It' s not too late to 
test soil samples to 
determine fertilizer 
needs for spring crops.

When farmers look for 
ways to reduce produc
tion costs, they often 
consider reducing 
fertilizer usage. But 
such a practice may 
result in yields too 
low to cover production 
costs.
A soil test may 

indicate that fertilizer 
is needed to attain a 
desired yield goal. 
Fertilizing at recom
mended rates whould 
increase the probability 
of boosting yields 
enough to more than pay 
for the fertilizer and 
provide some margin of 
profit.

On the other hand, 
savings can also result 
when a soil test shows 
adequate levels of 
nitrogen, phosphorus, 
potassium or other 
necessary nutrients.

In either case, 
following soil test 
recommendations would 
effectively reduce the 
per-unit production 
costs and increase the 
chances of making a 
profit.

The Texas A&M Soil 
Testing laboratories at 
College Station and 
Lubbock routinely 
analyze soils to deter
mine the amount of 
available nitrogen 
present in the soil. 
This analysis is es-

Purchasing and provid
ing top quality roughage 
for horses is a chal
lenging and continuing 
effort. But, it is well 
worth the time in being 
able to effectively 
manage and enjoy horses, 
regardless of what they 
are used for.

pecially important to 
determine carryover
nitrogen recommendation 
results in savings 
without sacrificing
yield.

There is no substitute 
for knowing a soil's 
nutrient balance when 
planning for spring 
crops. Testing can 
provide an economical 
means of determining a 
soil's nutrient status 
and can help a farmer 
make those major eco
nomic decisions with 
greater confidence.
Soil testing kits may 
be picked up at the 
Extension office in 
Gail.

STUDENTS
ATTEND

CONTEST
Three Borden High 

School students traveled 
to Snyder's Western 
College campus over the 
weekend to compete in 
the third annual Ben 
Brock Memorial Speech 
Tournament. Contestants 
from Lubbock Estacado, 
Colorado City, Big 
Spring, Snyder, Knox
City, Wall, Roby and 
Gail came to participate.

Sophomore Jacquelyn 
McPhaul finished high
"in her early flights 
and qualified for, the 
finals. Her prose
reading earned her a 
sixth place finish in 
the final round; some 
20 students competed 
in the event.
Shawn Lewis, another 

Borden sophomore, took
second place honors in 
the Lincoln-Douglas
debate competition,
bringing home a silver 
medal.

In poetry reading, 
Borden was represented

SET
The county spelling 

bee will be held on 
Monday, March 11, at 
2:50 p.m. in room 8 of 
Borden County Elementary 
School.
The Spelling bee is 

an educational event 
sponsored in part by 
Lubbock Avalanche- 
Journal. It is held 
throughout the United 
States, in Europe, and 
in several other foreign 
countries. It is open 
to students age 15 and 
younger, and in eighth 
grade or lower. It is 
designed to improve 
spelling, increase 
vocabulary, and develop 
correct English usage.

In addition to the 
educational advantages, 
there are other rewards. 
Ribbons will be awarded 
to the winner and the 
alternate at the country 
level and a week's 
sightseeing trip to 
Washington, D.C. for 
the regional Champion.

The county winner 
will compete in the 
regional spelling bee 
held at Monterey High 
School in Lubbock on 
April 6, 1991.

There are five Borden 
County students partici
pating in the county 
competition. These 
students are Jeffrey 
Dennis, Carrie Hart, 
Amanda Herring, Rendee 
Herring, and Dodi 
Smith.

r Branon Funeral Home
Service in this area since 1922.

Phone 872-8335 403 N. Austin, Lamesa

by freshman Cody Cox, 
who was reading in this 
event for the first 
time. Over 25 students 
competed.

Students and sponsors 
are gearing for their 
district meets to be 
held in late March nd 
early April. The next 
speech tournament will 
be February 23, at 
Lubbock-Cooper.

FORD
MERCURY

LINC O LN

W hit Parks
Sales Rep. Wilson Motors 
E. Hwy. 180 Snyder.Texas

bus. 573-6352 
Home 573-8305
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NOTICE TO CONTRACTORS

OF PROPOSED TEXAS HIGHWAY MAINTENANCE WORK

^P ointers For Parents
Improves Children's Athletic Potential

1/2 Off Fall and Winter Clothing
Ladies Men’s

Dresses Sport Shirts
Rompers Coats
Blouses Dusters
Sweaters Sweaters

VISA

■Western Wear
College Heights Shopping Center

New Spring Arrivals

(Maintenance Project)

Sealed proposals for:
Pavement Marking (Reflectorized Traffic Paint) 
located on Various 
in Howard, Etc. County.

Will be received by the State Department of Highways and Public Trans
portation located at:

4250 N. CLACK, Abilene, Texas
-Until 10:30 A.M.; Wednesday; February 20, 1991 

Then publicly read.

“Children are playing against 
the odds with adult-sized equip
ment, and many kids will give up 
before they begin to reach their 
goals,” according to a physical edu
cation instructor for the Milwaukee 
public school system. W hether your 
child is aiming for the NBA or the 
school basketball team, his or her 
success depends largely on self-con
fidence.

John Simone, Director of the 
Mercer County Community Basket
ball Camp in New Jersey, cites 
adult-sized equipment as a major 
obstacle in learning a sport such as 
basketball. He says, “Asking a kid 
to play with regulation basketball 
equipment is like asking a little 
league baseball player to play on a 
major league diamond.

“Because of the reduced strength 
factor, children will shoot the ball 
any way they can to get it through 
the hoop, even if they have to give 
up proper technique,” he says. “So 
we use a lower basket and a smaller 
ball so the kids have success with
out sacrificing the fundamentals.”

Dr. Erika Sander, PhD, and As
sociate Professor of Human Kine
tics says, “Success breeds positive 
motivation. Therefore, if children 
are successful at m aking baskets, 
they are much more easily moti
vated to continue learning.”

Dr. Sander and several colleagues 
examined a new product by Huffy 
Sports, Inc., which they feel ad
dresses this idea. The Elevator Pole 
system makes it possible for the 
backboard to be adjusted to several

********************** * * ******************************* 
All prospective bidders are advised that there will not 
be a Pre-Bidders' Conference for this project. ***************************************** **************

The contract for this work will not be awarded to any contractor or firm which 
is currently debarred from bidding on State Department of Highways and Public 
Transportation projects. No currently debarred contractors will be permitted 
to perform subcontract work on this project.
Bidding proposals, plans and specifications will be available at the 
District Maintenance Office at: 4250 N. CLACK

Abilene, Texas 
Telephone (915) 676-5851.

Wednesday, February 13
Your favorite photo of your grandchildren will be 

included in our annual Grandparents' Brag Pages!
Remember - Valentine's Day is February 14

The cost continues at the low rate of $5 per photo 
(Please, no more than two grandchildren per photo) 

Payment In advance for this special low rate.

HURRY! HURRY!
Deadline is

Monday,February 11thTHE BORDEN STAR
|BOX 137 Gail,Texas 856-4402]

Usual rights reserved.

■A
Here's a chance to make your children and your 
grandchildren happy!

We'll place it in an attractive border, including the name of the child 
and the gradnparents and on

Mail or bring us your 
favorite photo

different heights between 7-10 feet, 
catering to the needs of many dif
ferent sized players. They feel th a t 
this system will encourage a sipu- 
ficant improvement in a child’s 
ability to excel a t the sport, promot
ing self-esteem and personal satis
faction.

This easily adjustable system, 
exclusively endorsed by the NBA, 
is mounted on the pole and can be at
tached to the back of almost any 
type of backboard. It w ithstands 
heavy duty use and is made of the 
highest quality materials, yet is af
fordably priced. Huffy’s Elevator 
Pole system can be found in local 
d epartm en t sto res and sporting  
goods stores.

Sports should offer a sense of ac
com plishm ent, not fru stra tio n . 
Don’t  let your superstar give up be
fore he reaches his potential.

C L A S S IF IE D

- FOR SALE - Now in stock, 7 lb. 
Wool Saddle Pads, 
Assorted Colors 
$35.00 each or 
3 for $100.00.
We also carry 

Southwest rugs and 
Pottery.

Call: (806)439-6647 
Linda Montgomery

- FOR SALE -
1985 DOUBLE WIDE 
MOBILE HOME.
3 Bedroom, 2 bath, 
in Gail, to be 
moved. Lived in 4 
years. Like New. 
1589 sq. ft. CALL: 
817-647-1919

- FOR SALE -
ROUND HAY BALES 

$30.00
IN FIELD AT MIDWAY 
HEADLESS WONDER- 

SUDAX - BUNDLE KING Call: 856-4395

)

PIANO FOR SALE 
WANTED:
Responsible phrty to assume small 
monthly payments on 
piano. See locally. 
Call credit manager 
1-800-447-4266.


